Minutes from the July 7, 2005 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Bea Baldwin, Brad O'Hara, Donna Methvien, Paul Donaldson, Aron Walker, Jacob Barger and Joshua Donaldson.  Paul Donaldson was proxy for Elyse Anzalone. Also in attendance were Marcus McMillian and Rosalyn Chauvin.  
   

The meeting began at 3:30 p.m. 
 
                     The April 26, 2005 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made Dr. Brad O’Hara to approve the minutes. Aron Walker seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
05-06 STF Budget – Dr. Asoodeh reported that he and Paul met with the Vice Presidents who approved the 05-06 STF Budget. 

 

Periodic Teaching and Training Lab – Dr. Baldwin reported that the notice is scheduled to appear in the By-Lion when the Fall semester starts.  It is also being added to the Faculty and Staff Handbooks. Dr. Asoodeh reported that they worked with Admissions to make this lab available for Summer and Fall registration.

 

Benches for wireless computing – Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh reported that since Paul has taken Brett’s place, he will work with him on the benches and “You Are Here” signs.
 
                     Small Project Proposal Subcommittee recommendation – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the subcommittee recommends approval of 4 of the 9 small project proposals totaling $16,814.  A motion to approve these recommendations was made by Paul Donaldson.  Aron Walker seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

 
                     Surplus Computer Proposal Subcommittee recommendation – Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee recommends approval of 6 surplus computer proposals totaling 40 computers and 1 printer. A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Dr. Brad O’Hara. Aron Walker seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

 

                     Surplus Computer Proposal Subcommittee second recommendation – Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee recommends surplusing directly to Property Control 14 computers (outdated), 5 computer tables (bad shape, parts missing, torn up) and 28 old monitors (broken).  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Aron Walker.  Jacob Barger seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 

                     2005-2007 Student Technology Fee Agreement – Dr. O'Hara met with Paul Donaldson and they recommended that the Agreement stay basically the same with a couple of changes to the wording.  Action Item:  Dr. O'Hara will incorporate the revisions.  Paul Donaldson will meet with Dr. Moffett for both of them to sign the new agreement. 
 

                     Large Project Proposals – Dr. O'Hara reported that due to the recent restructuring of Southeastern colleges the Large Project Proposal’s 3 year cycle has been changed to:

 
--2005/06:  Department of Biological Sciences, Department of Computer Sciences and Industrial Technology*, Department of Communication, Department of English, Department of Foreign Languages and Literatures, Department of History and Political Science, Department of Psychology, Department of Sociology and Criminal Justice, all other areas within the College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences not listed during the three-year cycle, College of General Studies, Office of Technology. 
* Note: For 2005/2006 only, proposals submitted solely by Industrial Technology will not be accepted.  Proposals where Industrial Technology is not the lead department, but is collaborating with Computer Science may be acceptable.
 

                     Student Technology Fee Committee Procedures – Dr. Asoodeh reviewed STF information for the new committee members. 

 
                     A motion to adjourn was made by Paul Donaldson. Dr. Bea Baldwin seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:10 p.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held in early September. Rosalyn Chauvin will coordinate scheduling the meeting.
 
 
